
June 2024 
Richmond East Moose Lodge #1947 
President Update 
 
Welcome to June 2024.  
I hope everyone had a great May. At least the weather was a little 
warmer than it was in April. Maybe we can start to enjoy some good 
warm weather!  
 
One month of the moose year is over. I am happy to say that the Board of Officers, Appointed 
Officers and committee chairman have been installed. I want to thank Ray Otto, our Valued 
Veteran Chairman, for sharing The Flag Folding Ceremony and the meaning behind each fold on 
Wednesday night during the Queen of Hearts. 
 
June is here and it’s Patio season. I hope y’all will take the opportunity to enjoy our new patio 
area. Please be on the look out for some events to be held on the patio. It’s going to be fun! 
 
We have been trying to have some events on Saturday nights as some of you have said you 
would like to have. In order to keep trying to have these events, we need your support in 
volunteering and participation in each of these events. That’s the only way these events can 
continue. 
 
Please help us with retention. If you receive a postcard from Moose International saying the 
member that you signed up has not paid their dues, please reach out to them letting them 
know that their dues is past due. That would help us so much with retention and it also lets 
them know that we do care about them and that we still want them as part of our moose 
family. 
 
Please let us all work together to make our lodge a bigger and better place for all of us. Let’s be 
proud to be Richmond East Moose members and be proud of what we have. Hope everyone 
has a great June and hope to see you around the lodge. 
 
Fraternally, 
 
Mac Smith 
 
 
 


